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It’s hard to concentrate on something else and write about the different ongoing projects at Project AGAPE Center in Vayk when you know that 120,000 Christian Armenians in Artsakh are on the verge of starvation and persecution. The blockade of 120,000 people of Artsakh is still going on.


Communication with Project AGAPE’s long-term volunteer Veronica Avanesyan who moved to Stepanakert after the occupation of Berdzor/Kashatagh was frequent at the beginning. But now we cannot call her and find out what’s going on with her, her family, and others in Artsakh/Karabagh. She dials when they have electricity and internet. The power and gas supply from Armenia to Artsakh is cut off permanently compared to the temporary cuts off before. Now it has been for a long time since no gas and electricity from Armenia gets to Artsakh. There is a hydropower plant in Artsakh, but it cannot provide an uninterrupted power supply because of low water levels. So, they get electricity for just a couple of hours a day. During the last phone conversation, Vika
said she was out of medicine for her thyroid issue. She could not find it in any
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drugstore in Stepanakert. Not to talk about food shortage which the local government tries to somehow solve through a coupon system to regulate what the country has in reserve.


“The Armenians of Nagorno-Karabakh, a minority group within Soviet Azerbaijan, were subjected to decades of abuse and pogroms. Following the enclave’s declaration of independence, with eerie echoes of events unfolding in Bosnia, the Azeri government mounted a similar operation of ethnic cleansing and launched an attack on the enclave’s Armenian population.”

This is a paragraph from an article published in Los Angeles Times on January 12, 2023.
But this short paragraph is enough to understand why there was no road between Armenia and Karabagh/Artsakh during the soviet time, and it was built only in 1998. That is the road now blockaded by fake self-described environmental activists from Azerbaijan sponsored by petro-dictator Aliyev.

You may read the full article using the link below:


https://www.latimes.com/opinion/story/2023-01-31/armenia-azerbaijan- blockade-nagorno-karabakh-artsakh-humanitarian-crisis

Here is another link to an interesting video showing the current condition in Artsakh:


https://www.linkedin.com/posts/miro-khanzadian-a016726_foxla- stopartsakhblockade-stopazericulturalgenocide-activity- 7021963481713160192-Bb8z?utm_source=share&utm_medium=member_ios
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It has already been two months since the Christmas boxes prepared for the kids of the displaced families from Kashatagh living in Stepanakert and adjacent communities are sitting in the Project AGAPE container at the new center in Vayk. And no one knows when those will get to the kids or whether they will ever get to them… But one thing that Project AGAPE will do as soon as the road opens is sending mandarins to Vika and her siblings, as this was what they told they were craving for, and send Vika’s thyroid medicine…


We want to express our gratitude to all those United Methodists who cannot stay indifferent to the sufferings of the people in Artsakh, who send empathy emails to Project AGAPE and call their representatives and governors in the US to demand intervention through airlifts of food, medicine, and other first- necessity supplies.

Project AGAPE staff in Armenia and the Board members in the United States

receive emails and messages of support from the UM Church members who also ask for ways to help. Here are some of those emails:


Nara
You should send this video out with your update. It's an informative report from an English source and may help some people in both annual conferences see the relationship between what's happening in Armenia and Ukraine. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q2o1M794UXM
You all are in my prayers, and I wish there were more I could do. With the ongoing disintegration of the United Methodist Church and the war in Ukraine, I am so saddened at our paralysis. This has always been my greatest fear.
America becomes distracted, the ongoing erosion of democracy across the region, Putin's pressure to resolve the frozen conflicts like Artsakh and Transdniestria, and total war in Ukraine would empower the Azeris to do
what they're doing. Our conferences need to understand this as a microcosm of what's occurring in places like the Donbas. That's what will break through and garner more support. As always, I will help tell that story any way I can. This is no different than the battle in eastern Ukraine. Our people need to know this in no uncertain terms. If that message isn't getting out, it needs to. I'll help however I can.
Peace, Richard


Hey Brian and Peter,
I just got this email from one of our BUMC church members who has been a passionate supporter of Project Agape. I just sent a message through the website and will plan to call tomorrow, but wondered if you thought it would be appropriate for the conference to put out a communication asking people to call and/or if there are other ways to help?
Friends, My heart is with the persecuted Armenian Christians of Artsakh. As you know, several months after Nara Melkonyan visited Boone UMC, the

Azerbaijani (Azeri) invaded Artsakh, destroying everything that AGAPE had helped build: the distribution center, the school, and the hospital, and the homes. The country was divided in two, and our friends fled south.
The Azeri have now blocked the only road into the former capital, Stepanakert. This is the 35th day of the siege. Nara reports that the shelves are bare, groceries and medicine are non-existent, and the elderly and children are starving. She asks that we telephone Stephanie Power, USAID Administrator (202)712-4300 or www.usaid.gov/contact. to airlift emergency US humanitarian aid NOW. Please call and then send this message to your friends. - Margaret Thanks and peace,
Laura Byrch

[image: ]


We hope this is the last newsletter about the Artsakh blockade and the sufferings of Armenians there will be over with the opening of the Road of Life.
And… WE ALL CRAVE FOR PEACE…
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Country Director, Nara Melkonyan, has made a new request for assistance to enable displaced people to receive vocational training so that
 
they can
 
move toward
 
self-sufficiency in
 
their new
 
homes. She 
has
)

 (
identified several folks that are interested in learning cosmetology. She also
 
foresees
 
that
 
some
 
people
 
might
 
want
 
to
 
learn
 
carpentry
 
or
 
open
 
a bakery. We want to encourage you to contribute to this new ministry opportunity. You can follow the links below to make your contributions.
)



Every Contribution Makes an Impact!
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Follow us!
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 (
Copyright © 2023 Project AGAPE Armenia, All rights 
reserved.
Want
 
to
 
change
 
how
 
you
 
receive
 
these
 
emails?
You
 
can
 
update
 
your
 
preferences
 
or
 
unsubscribe
 
from
 
this
 
list
.
)


image3.jpeg
b sPEnk UP NOW!




image4.png
¢ North Carolina Conference

The United Methodist Church




image5.png
Western North Carolina Conference

The United Methodist Church




image6.png




image7.png
7 é mailchimp




image1.png




image2.jpeg
ARTSAKH IS LANDLOCKED

ETHNIC CLERNSING[LY: G133
A i

s f——

ARMENIA =S TERBAUAN

(DEMOCRACY) (DICTATORSHIP)
ARTSAKH
(NAGORNO-KARABAKH)

"

150 ke illegally occupied
SRR s ince 13.09.22

EMERGENCY CALL FOR INTERNATIONAL ACTION

(P, Lachin corridor
o blocked by Azerbajani
fsince 11.12.22




